HORRY COUNTY SCHOOLS MONITORING REPORT R-8 Perception of Stakeholders

I certify that Signed:	the information in this report is fick mayey	true.	Date:	10/5/20	10/5/20	
•	Rick Maxey, Superintendent					
	of the Board: _ In compliance _ Not in compliance _ Compliance with exception					
Signed:	Ken Richardson, Board Chair		Date:			
Comments:						
Governance	ce Policy: R-8	Supt	Supt	Bd	Bd	
I			1			

Governance Policy: R-8	Supt	Supt	Bd	Bd
	In compliance	Not in compliance	In compliance	Not in compliance
State school survey results will be used to measure perceptions of stakeholders. The percentage of teachers, students, and parents who respond that they are satisfied with their school's learning environment, social and physical environment, and home-school relations will meet or exceed the District Consolidated Goals baseline measures. The district will allocate the necessary resources to strengthen the perception of the stakeholders.	Yes			

<u>Interpretation:</u> I interpret this policy to mean...each Spring, each school in the district will administer the State-developed anonymous survey to all teachers, the students in the highest grade in the building, and a random sample of the school's parents. The district staff and schools' staffs will analyze the results and take appropriate action to strengthen the positive perception of the stakeholders as represented in the survey results.

Evidence of Status of Compliance:

Due to unprecedented conditions that resulted in the closure of schools in South Carolina effective March 13, 2020, the state suspended the administration of state accountability assessments for reporting purposes. In addition, the state did not provide the state-developed Parent, Student, or Teacher Opinion Surveys for 2020 that districts are required to administer in the spring of each school year. Horry County Schools was notified on March 26, 2020, that the surveys had been canceled for the 2019-20 school year. Therefore, the district does not have a measure of the perceptions of stakeholders for the 2019-20 school year.